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WAUSEON CITY COUNCIL MEETING
Monday, June 4, 2018 at 5:00 P.M.

This meeting of the Wauseon City Council was called to order at 5:00 p.m.
by Mayor Huner. She asked everyone to stand for the Pledge of Allegiance.
After everyone was seated Mayor Huner asked for a moment of silence. Roll
was taken by the Clerk of Council. Present were Council President Stiriz,
Councilors Stiriz, Stickley, Schneider, Chamberlin, and Frey to constitute a
quorum for the transaction of city business.

Also present were John Broering and John Hale to observe.
APPROVAL OF PRIOR MEETINGS' MINUTES

Councilor Stickley moved and seconded by Council President Stiriz to
approve the previous meetings’ minutes.
All'in Favor: Motion Passed Unanimously

INDIVIDUALS WISHING TO ADDRESS COUNCIL AND TOPIC
There was no one present to address council.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

Scott Stiriz gave a brief summary of the Safety & Code Committee meeting held
Monday, May 7, 2018. A citizen who lives on Grant St was having problems with
people riding dirt bikes through and behind his property. He said they are very
dusty and noisy. Councilor Stiriz said he went and spoke to this citizen since this
meeting and the neighbors have resolved this issue. Luke Stenson had his UTV
vehicle modified to meet the guidelines for becoming street legal in the City of
Wauseon. The vehicle was inspected and passed but the inspecting officer checked
the box for a slow moving vehicle instead of UTV and the BMV refused to license it.
He returned to the PD and a different officer did the inspection and determined it
did not fit the City’s definition of a UTV so the vehicle did not pass. Mr. Stenson
owns a business and plans to use this vehicle for snow plowing. He said his vehicle
should be considered a UTV because it has a bed. Mr. Stenson paid about $1000
for the modifications. Chief Torbet has received complaints from other entities
about the vehicles being used outside of Wauseon. These entities are responsible
for enforcing their laws. Mr. McWatters is redrafting the ordinance to state only
individuals who live in Wauseon or have a legitimate business which requires this
type of vehicle in Wauseon are eligible and a yearly inspection will be required.
Vehicles already licensed will be grandfathered. The drug paraphernalia law needs
updated. There is a sign at the reservoir that says no gas powered motor boats but
there is no ordinance regarding and this is important so it can be enforced by the
PD and the ODNR. No action taken until legislation is drafted.

Steve Schneider gave a summary of the Finance Committee meeting held
Monday, May 21, 2018. The committee discussed replacing the obsolete
phone system and switching to the Ohio Association of Public Treasurers to
continue using Comp Management for our Worker’s Compensation insurance.
Both items were approved by the committee.

Motion to approve the Finance Committee’s recommendation to authorize
the purchase of the new phone system for $570/month for 60 months plus










